

The Wembley Schools Federation

Lyon Park Primary School

Vincent Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 4HH Executive Headteacher: Mr R Fenton

Headteacher: Ms T Bhambra Chair of Governors: Mrs I Yarde

20.12.2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

RE: END OF STRIKE ACTION FROM NEU

I am writing to inform you that the strike action initiated by the National Education Union (NEU) has now come to an end. I would like to express my appreciation for your patience and understanding throughout this challenging period. First and foremost, I would like to apologise for any disruption caused to our Lyon Park Primary School families. We fully recognise the impact that the strike action may have had on your daily routines and sincerely appreciate your support and cooperation during this time.

I would like to assure you that the education and well-being of our children remain our utmost priority. Lyon Park Primary School is committed to providing a safe and nurturing environment where all children can thrive academically, socially, and emotionally. Our dedicated staff will continue to provide the necessary support and guidance to ensure that your child's education remains uninterrupted.

Unfortunately, as a result of the staffing restructure, many of our wonderful support staff will be leaving the school in the coming months. I would like to express my thanks to them all for their many years of dedicated service that they have provided to the staff and families of Lyon Park Primary School. However, I want to assure you that our leadership team is working diligently to manage this transition effectively. We understand the importance of stability and will keep you informed of any changes that may affect your child's education and school experience.

Once again, I would like to express my sincere appreciation for your patience, understanding, and continued support during this challenging time. As always, please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns or questions.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Ms T Bhambra Mr Fenton

Headteacher Executive Headteacher

The Wembley School Federation

Governing Board









Telephone: 0208 902 5454 Email: admin@lyonpark.brent.sch.uk Website: www.lyonparkprimaryschool.co.uk